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Monthly Meetings When Possible

Church Council & 

Finance Committee 2nd Tuesday

Worship Committee 1st Monday

Men’s Breakfast 1st & 3rd Saturday

WELCA Circles 1st full week

Church Office - 617 Morgan Ave. Palmyra, NJ 08065  * Office  Ph 856-829-2373 

Pack 9 BSA every Monday & Tuesday

and 3rd Friday Night

Crew 9 BSA every Monday Night

Troop 9 BSA every Tuesday Night

Girl Scouts Wednesday Night

May

FOR PASTORAL CARE & ALL PASTOR MATTERS PLEASE CONTACT:

THE REVEREND MARGARET M. MARKS, VICE PASTOR
856-520-1696

PEGGY_MARKS@COMCAST.NET

May
May 15th  Congregation Meeting



March Musings from Pastor Peggy

Grace to you and peace from God our Father and from our Lord and Savior Jesus the Christ Amen.

The Merry Month of May is just around the corner as I write this brief note. Christ is Risen! He is Risen Indeed!

We were able to worship together for the first time in two years on Easter Sunday which so warmed our hearts.

On May 15th we will have our Annual Meeting and a dedication of Gibson Hall. So many have been working so

hard to get rid of the mold and to paint and shine up the hall!!! So we will don our Sun Glasses after our Annual

meeting and go downstairs for a brief dedication and coffee hour/fellowship time. It will be a joyous day for every-

one.

We continue to keep our Call Committee in our prayers as we wait eagerly for a new called and settled pastor. In

the meantime we continue to share the Good News of our Risen Savior through Word and Deed

In the joy of our Risen Savior

Pastor Peggy Marks
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WELCA

Dates: Martha  Tuesday May 10th  11 AM

Eve  Wednesday  May 11th  11AM - 1 PM

Meetings are in second week this month.

Topic Women of the Bible    

Project:  Tri-Boro Ministry Fund

Mark your calendar:   June 8th, General Meeting 11-AM  

More information will follow.

We recently had 80 families receiving help.

As food prices have risen recently,

ongoing donations are especially needed. 

Drop off in the Narthax

or

Call Or Text Judy at  609-670-4916 for pickup 

at your home
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Worship Committee

Thank you congregation, for braving the chilly, windy weather on Palm Sunday.  Thank you, Pastor George for

blessing the Palms and leading the procession into the sanctuary.  What a moving way to begin our Palm Sunday

worship service.  Bethany, you are truly a strong and resilient congregation.

The atmosphere at the Easter worship service was very joyful.  Wasn’t it nice to see so many friends and families

that we haven’t seen for so many months.  Thank you, Pastor George for leading us and delivering a very inspira-

tional message.

Debbie, Thank you for all the beautiful music especially the Prelude, sung by the Chaney sisters, Emily and Ellen,

and also for them to continue leading us throughout the service.

Thank you to all the behind the scene volunteers, giving of their time and many diversified talents.  Also making

sure the beautiful cross was placed outside to be enjoyed by the community.  Last but not least, the Butler girls for

filling the outside cross with the extra carnations, Thank you ladies.

April 24th  2 Easter Pastor Lou Dunkle will be leading us in Service of the Word. Many of us will

remember him as our guest Pastor on April 7th, 2019,   Welcome Pastor Dunkle.   Also, Emily Cooney

will be representing the Stewardship Committee, delivering the first Temple talk.

May 1st  3 Easter Holy Communion. Kim Salton will present the second Temple talk.

May 8th  4 Easter. Service of the Word.  Tom Willard, chair person of the Stewardship Committee, will

present the 3rd Temple talk.

May 15th   5 Easter   Holy Communion. Congregational meeting following the 10:15 worship service.

May 22nd  6 Easter Service of the Word        

May 29th  7 Easter  Pastor David Oppold will be our guest Pastor with Holy Communion.

In the April Bethany News, I commented on how kind Mother Nature was being to us   BIG MISTAKE.  She has

certainly changed her mind.   Sorry about that.  My flowers and trees are confused and so is the writer of this

article.  I hope by the June article, I can truly say that summer is just around the corner.  But whatever the weather

is, each day is truly a blessing and we must enjoy each day.

Prayer Chain
If you have a need for prayer, or thanksgiving, for yourself, family or friends please call 
Joan Kelly  856-303-1367

Our prayer chain prays each day in their home for the prayer concerns of all who call us. 
We hope to give you comfort and strength. All calls are kept in confidence.
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